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Dear Friends and Supporters.
Malawi Container Update.
Container Ten is well on its way, made possible with all the help we have received by everyone at Corpus Christi, St Peter’s and St Justus.
We have also been blessed by so many donors both near and far, many have contributed and assisted our project for many years. We have companies, organisations and schools, from Kent, Sussex, Surrey, Hampshire and South East London.

When I made the appeal for container ten in February this year, I asked for your help and support in three different areas.

1. To supply the items needed to send in the container.             I am sure you will remember, I informed you there were far too many children running around with “holes in their ragged tee shirts and backsides hanging out from their trousers”.
I asked for children’s clothes as a priority and you did not let me down. It fact 13% of the whole shipment this year was children’s clothes; this is by far the largest percentage of children’s clothes sent in any one container.   So a BIG THANK YOU.

2. Volunteers to help with the sorting and packing.
This year we had many new parishioners joining our team of helpers who have been involved for many years, working on Saturday afternoons.

On Friday 11th May we loaded our lorry which was to travel to Birmingham the next day to meet the container.  The turnout of parishioners was tremendous and it was good to have so many of our younger parishioners helping. Fr Behruz blessed our load for a safe onward shipment to Malawi, followed by cake and bubbly.

3. To donate towards to cost of sending the Container.
We received the largest amount of donations for container ten than any other of the previous containers. This enabled your team to purchase just over £2,600 worth of items for the schools & parishes.
This included over 27,000 items of pens, pencils, rules, scissors, chalk, felt tip pens etc. and over eighty ink cartridges for their printers.

Again this year we sent a wide variety of items for both young and old for both schools and parishes, this included 23 desktop computers, 16 laptop computers and four printers. Other items included carpentry and mechanical tools for the men, sewing machines and fabric for the women and lots of toys for the children. This year we sent over 350,000 sheets of A4 size white paper, for both schools and parishes, thanks to Pureprint.
This was the second year of SALUT-Malawi project (Sanitary Aids and Ladies Underwear to Malawi). Their mission was to stop the number of girls dropping out of school through lack of sanitary wear. We sent 30 large cartons containing knickers, bras and soap, the shipment also included 1000 Reusable Sanitary Pads. This will enable hundreds of girls to avoid dropping out of school, so thank you to everyone who helped. To Jacqueline and her dedicated team for all their work on this new project.

So Container Ten is now on its way to Malawi. I believe this is a bit of a milestone for our parish project, over the ten years this project has been well supported by so many people and organisations and we have made many friends whilst promoting our project. I would just like to thank T & T Express Deliveries, who have provided all the transport for the first nine containers. Also I welcome Chris Burt and the management team at Lenham Storage, who came to our aid by supplying our project with transport, so thank you Chris & team. We also had another new donor, Kevin Harman of Harman’s scaffolding, thank you Kevin for your support.

Container Ten should hopefully arrive in Blantyre, Malawi during late July or during the early part of August, I will keep you updated with the container’s progress, in the weekly parish newsletter.   

Some statistics of our ten shipments to Malawi.

Since 2009 we have sent: 
2,663 cartons, 4705 cubic feet, weighing 33,255 kg (over 33 tons)
So well done everyone for making our tenth container to Malawi another success story. Lastly may I thank you all on behalf of all our friends in Malawi.
Brian Wilkins.

On behalf of the Malawi Container Project.
MALAWI - TWIN








